JANSEN BIBLE CHURCH

Parsonage: 402.424.2975 Paul Carpenter, Pastor

E-mail: paulsc@windstream.net Sunday, October 30, 2022

http://www.jansenbiblechurch.org

Sunday School 9:15 AM Worship Service 10:30 AM

Worship in Song

Hymn #26 "A Mighty Fortress is Our God" Hymn #189 "Calvary Covers It All"

Chorus "Before the Throne of God Above"

Chorus "O Mighty Cross"

Special Music Dominique Clay

Children ages $3 - 6^{th}$ grade leave for Children's Church

Message Paul Carpenter

God's Way to Perpetual Happiness" Luke 6:20-26 (Part 2)

Announcements

Closing Song "Bless His Holy Name"

Missionaries of the Week: Menno & Barb Kroeker

*On Monday one Nambikuara young man was killed in a motor vehicle accident and several others are hospitalized with serious injuries. The Nambikuara driver of the village vehicle was at fault when he failed to yield and turned into the path of a bus. Menno sent a message today of comfort and also exhorting those that are not believers to listen to God's Word and follow Jesus. Please pray that many will hear this message and come to Christ. *Missionary Eduardo and wife Nil are suffering greatly. They received news this week that Nil's cancer is spreading and that there is nothing more that can be done for her medically. A regiment of chemotherapy was suggested to relieve some of the pain and suffering she experiences, but that strong chemo has serious side effects. *They have two boys - one in college and the other in high school. Eduardo is unable to make trips to the village because he needs to care for his family and especially his wife (who is weak and unable to do any housework or cooking). They are stretched financially. Pray for God to be the lifter of their souls they are discouraged and sad but confident in God's sovereignty. *Barb is doing well and resuming many of her activities and ministries. She is grateful for all the prayers and for God's healing.

Remember to set your clocks back 1 hour next weekend.

There will be no Corporate Prayer tonight at 6:20.

Evening Service 7:00 PM

Q&A Bible Study

Join us tonight in the Fellowship Hall at 7:00 for Q&A. Please bring finger foods.

This week pray for the *Evangelical Bible Church* in Dallas, OR, with Pastor Troy Bassham and his wife Lori. PRAISE for growing ministries within the church. Awana has over 120 kids from our community and our Mom to Mom group has doubled. PRAY for the search for an associate pastor. PRAY for the planning for the upcoming year and the changes ahead.

<u>Kitchen Committee for Oct-Dec</u>: Melissa S., Dominique, Carol, Jenny, and Darci will **meet right after the morning service today** to discuss the Harvest Meal coming up on Nov 20. Please meet on the east side of the sanctuary in the front.

For the Christmas Program this year, we are considering putting on the play "A Pondering Heart". If you would be interested in acting or helping in some other way, there is a sign-up sheet on the back table. There will also be a meeting in the Fellowship Hall after the Kitchen Committee meeting about 15 min. after the service this morning. We need to know ASAP if there will be enough actors who are interested, so please plan to attend the meeting.

Keep packing the shoeboxes for **Operation Christmas Child**. Please place \$10 in the envelope on the table for shipping for each box that you pack or you may also pay online and track your boxes. Please do not tape the boxes shut. Collection week begins Nov. 14, so you have two weeks to pack and return them to the church. Place them under the table in the entryway.

<u>Awana</u> continues this Wednesday, November 2, at 6:30 PM. It is Fish Bowl Night. T&T kids will say 2.1 and leaders will teach 2.2.

<u>**Q&A Bible Study**</u> resumes at the **Legion Hall** this **Wednesday** at **6:45 PM**. Please bring finger foods.

Thursday, November 3, the <u>Women's Community Q&A</u> continues at 511 5th St. in Fairbury from 6:30-7:30 PM. Come and bring your questions.

Today's Nursery Attendants: Oct 30 – Denise Carpenter Josiah

Nov 6 – Christie Kratz Natalie Nov 13 – Tena Dick Bridget

Nov 20 – Steph Engelman Aleric Nov 27 – Nancy Heidemann Avery

Here is a more thorough list of items for the Operation Christmas Child shoe boxes. Bring your full boxes by November 14 and stack them under the table in the entryway.

Pencils and a sharpener, Erasers, Crayons

Coloring books and/or picture books

Colored pencils and a sharpener

Spiral notebooks, Rulers

Plain white paper tablets

Watercolor paints, Markers, Scissors

Solar calculators for older kids

Flip flops, Socks

Reusable cups or small containers

Bar soap, Washcloths

Individually wrapped toothbrushes

Hair ties, clips, barrettes, scrunchies

Combs or brushes

Ball caps, hats, or bandanas

Sunglasses, Watches

Small balls of any kind, Slinky

Flat soccer ball with ball pump

Yo-yos, Toy cars, Jump ropes

Toys that light up or make noise (include extra batteries)

Small Dolls, Small stuffed animals

Small purses, bags, backpacks

Cloth and sewing supplies for older girls

Small tools for older boys

Craft items like pipe cleaners, beads (include elastic or string for making bracelets), craft sticks, rolls of ribbon, Stickers, Jewelry

Flashlights with extra batteries

Colorful squirt guns, beach balls, or other water toys

Remember! Do not include toothpaste, lotion, shampoo, conditioner, slime, or liquids/semi-liquids of any kind. Also, do not pack food, candy, gum, gummies, vitamins, medicines, glass items, military or war items, or aerosol sprays. Please only pack *new items*; do not include used or damaged items. Please include a personal note to the child and send a picture of your family, too. Remember to include \$10 for shipping per box; you may pay online so you can track your box, mail it to Samaritan's Purse yourself, or put a check or cash in the envelope on the table and it will be sent in for you.